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Welcome to Abbey Bates who is doing her teaching placement 

in the Year 3-6 class over the next 6 weeks. She has already 

made a great impression by using her initiative and building  

relationships with the students and staff. Best of luck Abbey. 

Congratulations to Flynn, Freya and Finn for representing our 

school in the Lower Eyre Peninsula Cross Country last week. All 

three students finished in the top half of their races and did so 

in quick time! Thank you Eden for bringing the students to the 

event and cheering them on. 

It was also a great outing at the LEP Basketball Competition on 

Tuesday. Our Year 5/6 students improved throughout the day 

and despite the one draw and three losses competed well and 

were good sports. Thank you to Aimee-Lee for transporting  

students and umpiring. Thank you to Jarrad Bates for scoring. 

As staff we have met to review positive behaviour for learning. 

Each week we will focus on a behaviour for the students to 

work on. This week students are aiming to follow an aspect of 

our school values. Respect - Respond appropriately to teachers 

and peers. Those who are doing this well will be receiving      

stickers and those needing a reminder of the preferred             

behaviour will get a red alert.  

It has been encouraging to see some quality 

writing occurring in classrooms. The upper 

primary class have been focussing on          

persuasive writing with topics of                 

sustainability and environment. The junior 

primary class have been focussing on          

creating interesting narratives and using  

correct sentence structure.  
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Rory Hunt, Principal 

Students enjoyed a visit to Port Neill 

Primary School last week to take part 

in the Questacon Science Show. 

Below: Cross Country reps 
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HISTORY - JUNIOR PRIMARY CLASS... 
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PEAR AND POMEGRANATE SALAD, PUMPKIN & HERB RISOTTO & HOISIN LETTUCE WRAPS 

HISTORY -  JUNIOR PRIMARY CLASS... 

So much lusciousness with all the salad 

greens and garden produce in one 

bowl.  Pears, apples, lettuce, rocket, 

almonds and pomegranates all           

combined to make a delicious meal 

last Thursday. 
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WELCOME BACK ABBEY BATES 



2023 Gardening Report from Sue 

Wow! What a busy term one we had in the garden; it may have even 
been our most bountiful and productive ever.  The tree cage is certainly 
doing its job as we have picked a huge amount of fruit this year with 
lots of different varieties.  Even the vegies were pretty good too.   

We are loving the hot house and look forward to the vegies it will pro-
duce.   

Early next term 
we will be      
clearing out beds 
and getting our 
winter veg in, 
hopefully things 
will be a little 
less  hectic in 
garden lesson       
as the fruit is 
slowing down, 
though there is 
still a good       
selection if you     
 go foraging. 
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